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Notice of Serious Incident 

 

Date of Incident: 11/5/2023 

Date Received by DCCECE:11/6/2023 

 

Facility Name: Piney Ridge Treatment Center 

Facility Number: 203 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: At approx. 1520 on 11/05/2023 three residents (  DOB 
, Arkansas state custody) (  DOB , Arkansas 

resident, parental custody), and (  DOB  Arkansas resident on 
parental custody) The three residents were able to pull a picnic table to the fence and jump 
over. Staff immediately went to follow them and nursing called the police. Officer Kyle Jeney 
#409 and officer Jaren Barnett #453 responded. The staff were able to maintain the location 
of the residents and with the assistance of the police they were returned to Piney at approx. 
1700. While in the police car it is alleged that 2 of the residents   and  

caused some damage to the police car and stole magazines of bullets. Unsure how 
many they took, however upon returning to facility this was discovered and they were 
returned to the police. Both and  have felony criminal mischief charges 
pressed against them.  has court 11/14/2023 and has court 11/7/2023 at 1330. 
Prior to the incident we had 2 staff with 11 residents outside. Both  and  were 
from west unit, they were supposed to be transiting in, however they were refusing outside 
and then  from North unit joined them when his unit was transiting out. Upon return 
to the facility the residents were placed on RTU, elopement precautions, and will have a 
staff remain with them. This will be revaluated every 24 hours. We are also making room 
changes, the three residents will now be on three separate units. 

 

Interim Action Narrative:  

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                             



 
 

 

 

 

 

Licensing Narrative:  11/7/2023 - The provider reported incident was reviewed by Licensing 
Specialist Jarred Parnell.  




